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Welcome back and Happy New Year to all children and 

families. We are also delighted to welcome some new children this term, 

and some new staff in different roles around the school.  
 

This term there are lots of exciting things planned, from new events with the 

Friends of Parkwood, to choir competitions and some Easter fun towards the end 

of Term. Please keep your eye on the newsletter for further information.  

From this term we will have a Class News update that will be emailed to you 

every two weeks and a Newsletter with key information that will be emailed   

mid -week, which will include calendar dates, updates and certificates and 

awards information. Copies can also be found in the school reception area .  
 

Nursery and Reception Intake  
We have been working hard to promote our Nursery and encourage new parents to 

come and see us, to prepare for a new Spring Term and also new children joining      

Reception in September 2018. Over our two Open Days we have had a number of 

families that have visited, with some very positive feedback about our fantastic        

children. With the introduction of 30 hours provision and extended hours in our Nursery,  

I am sure we will continue to see it grow and develop further.  
 

Parkwood in the Community  
We have also received some very positive feedback from the local church about how 

well -mannered and well -behaved our children were at the  Carol Concert just before 

Christmas. Well done to all of our children for being excellent role models and           

ambassadors for the school.  

We are also looking at community projects this year and ways to get involved in the  

local area. We will be giving updates about these projects going forward.  
 

Attendance  
Our attendance for the first week back was lower than we would want;   however the    

second week has shown an improvement and we are closer to our target of 97%.     

Although there are lots of coughs and colds at this time of year, we want to encourage 

every child to be at school and on time to avoid them missing their vital learning; every 

day missed adds up to gaps in childrenõs learning.  

Should you experience difficulties with getting your child to school, please contact us 

as we are happy to support.  

 

We are kind and caring,    We respect others,    We are sensible,  
We include everyone,   We look after school property,   We listen carefully. 
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Year One  
 

In Literacy we have been looking at Aesopõs Fables.  We have been learning 

the story of The Tortoise and the Hare.  We have been acting it out and doing 

lots of story writing!  In Maths our focus this week is    comparing groups of 

numbers and using ògreater thanó, òless thanó and òequal toó.   

The children really enjoyed their first Forest School     

lesson, and they made their own Forest School badge 

out of wood (here you can see the one Lenni made!).   

Our topic for this half -term is Chinese New Year, and 

next week we will be making our own paper dragons and trying to write in Chinese!  

We have also been doing lots of Geography, and comparing the United Kingdom 

to China. In Computing we have been busy doing Paint Projects on Purple Mash. 

Here is Finnlyõs  butterfly! 

Nursery 
 

We have had quite a number of new children that have started 

with us in January; welcome to our new children and families! 

They are all settling in very well! Well done to our older children 

for helping and being so kind and friendly.  

We have been learning about animals, talking about our pets 

and how to look after them. In Phonics we are  practicing our 

listening skills and learning some letter sounds. We are also     

improving our counting skills and number recognition.    

Reception  
 

Reception have had a great start to 2018. They have been working hard with their 

Phonics and are making excellent progress with this.  

Handwriting has been a big focus and the children are forming their letters more   

clearly with every practise.  

In Literacy we have been learning The Gruffalo as our main text and 

the children have been enjoying talking about the characters,     

acting it out and retelling the story.  

In Maths we have been learning to use Numicon to help us to add.  

Year Two  
 

In Year Two we re -told the story of Beauty and the 

Beast through role play learning about how to use 

body language and facial expression to show      

meaning. In maths we have been tackling tricky     

fractions working hard on improving our reasoning 

skills. In the afternoons we have been historians finding 

out lots if interesting information about castles. We 

have had a busy week!  



Year Four  
 

Year Four have been working really hard over the two weeks to improve their 

reasoning skills. We have looked at the different vocabulary we should be using 

on our explanations as well as thinking of the different calculations we can use 

to prove that we understand.  

In English we have been learning some text from ôThe Iron Manõ and have     

focused on how we can write a character description using similes and         

metaphors.  

 

Year Three  
 

Year Three have had a fantastic two weeks back since 

Christmas. We have come back with a positive attitude 

and have been working hard in English, learning and  

writing the Creation Story in lots of different formats.  

In Maths we have been using our reasoning skills to      

explain our understanding of multiplication and division! 

Lastly, we have been thoroughly enjoying our new topic 

'Let There Be Light' and we have been conducting       

experiments to find out which materials reflect light! Our 

new PE day is Monday so please remember PE kits.   

Year Five 
 

We've had a great start to the Spring Term in Year Five where we have started 

learning about the Mayans and looking at stories from other cultures. We've    

already adapted and changed some stories we have read to help us write our 

own in our English lessons and we are really looking forward to recreating and 

making Mayan recipes for DT, before the end of the half term. In Maths, we have 

started looking at data collection and have been working extremely hard to   

display our data in line graphs and plotting points using a range of scales.      

Year Six 
 

Year Six have returned to school after the break with a fantastic      

attitude - well done! Our English lessons are based around the     

Shakespeare play, Macbeth. We are doing lots of role play to help us 

understand the complex story and the children are extremely eager 

to continue to find out how the plot unravels. Maths has seen us     

continue to develop our knowledge and understand of fractions,  

decimals and percentages. It's been tricky but the pupils have worked 

incredibly hard, using their growth mindset skills, to overcome these 

challenges and consolidate these new skills.  
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